GWEN MOORE 4TH DISTRICT, WISCONSIN

COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS SELECT REVENUE MEASURES WORKER AND FAMILY SUPPORT OVERSIGHT



Congress of the United States House of Representatives

April 13, 2021

DISTRICT OFFICE; **SUITE 950**

250 E. WISCONSIN AVE., MILWAUKEE, WI 53202 (414) 297–1140 FAX: (414) 297-1086

2252 RAYBURN OFFICE BUILDING

WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-4572

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro Chair House Appropriations Committee Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Kay Granger Ranking Member House Appropriations Committee Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

"I am requesting funding in fiscal year 2022 for United Community Center's Abriendo Puertas (Opening Doors) project to increase college enrollment, retention, and persistence among local low-income, first generation minority undergraduates in higher education institutions.

The entity to receive funding for this project is United Community Center, located at 1028 S. 9th Street, Milwaukee, WI 53204. The funding would be used to support low -income high school juniors and seniors, and college freshmen and sophomores in gaining entrance to, and persisting through college in three key areas that are barriers to access as well as threats to persistence: finances, academics, and social-emotional health.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely.

Gwen Moore

Member of Congress